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College Principal’s Report 
Starting in a new role or workplace always provides certain challenges. Beginning in the role of Acting College Principal at 
the start of Term 3, only days before commencing the current period of remote learning has definitely been an unusual 
experience! I would like to begin by thanking all of the staff at the College who have welcomed me so warmly. At this point I 
have only had limited contact with students and I am looking forward to meeting and working with students on both 
campuses as soon as they are back on site.  
  
As I have already communicated with our staff here at the College, my background through my previous school has been 
focused on improving curriculum, teaching and learning. I can already see from my engagement with teachers here at Mill 
Park that we are lucky to have a committed group of teachers who are determined to work through the current challenges 
and setbacks to ensure that we stay focused on doing the best possible job for our students. 
  
This is complex work because at present, it requires us to maintain the right balance between being flexible and adaptable, 
as well as ensuring that expectations stay high and that the right supports for learning are in place. I can reassure you that 
the staff and Leadership Team of the College are focused on this. I would also like to acknowledge their work: It is not easy 
and there are staff going above and beyond in their roles right across the school. 
  
Right now we are planning for how to transition our students back into schooling on site as smoothly as possible. We are 
hoping that this will occur next week on Wednesday 28th July as the Premier has indicated. We have now determined that 
the Curriculum Day originally scheduled to occur on Tuesday 3rd August will be postponed to a later date. While the work 
planned for this day is important, we feel that at this point we need to keep our students in their classrooms with as much 
continuity as possible. I know that many of our VCE and VET students will be anxious as to how the current uncertainty will 
affect their program of teaching and assessments. I know that there is consideration being given to these matters at VCAA 
and Education Department level and we will communicate any changes as soon as we become aware. We have been 
advised that the GAT has been rescheduled to occur on Thursday 12th August. 
  
Ahead of students' return to school, it is important that you work alongside us as partners during this period of remote 
learning. Helping your child maintain a routine in logging on to their classes, marking a 'start' and a 'finish' to the (home) 
school day and encouraging them to engage fully with their class, including joining any set class meetings with their 
cameras and microphones on. Not only does this help with their learning, but the social contact and engagement is also 
positive for their health and wellbeing. 
 
Supports for students and their wellbeing are in place and available even while we are in remote learning. Please make 
contact with us here at school if you think we may be able to assist your child during this period of time. Maintaining 
engagement with things that ensure our lives are balanced at this time are more important than ever. With this in mind it was 
great to attend a rehearsal for the School Production last week - their talent and enthusiasm is so positive to see. 
Congratulations also to our Junior Soccer players who have recently had success - it is not easy for a team to maintain 
momentum at present, so well done!  
  
Finally, please contact me if you have any queries or there is something you wish to discuss. We will be formally seeking 
your feedback through the upcoming Parent Opinion Survey and I encourage you to take the time to participate - your 
opinion is valued and will help us in our work.  
  
There are many things I would have liked to do directly with students and families over the past two weeks - I would have 
liked to take the opportunity to acknowledge and celebrate our Indigenous students, and the broader contribution and history 
of our first peoples as part of NAIDOC week which occurred just before the beginning of term. I would have liked to wish our 
Islamic students Eid Mubarak and all the best for their current festivities which unfortunately must be impacted. I would have 
liked to be visiting classes and getting to know our students and how they learn - unfortunately Covid has got in the way. 
Please take care of yourselves and your families as we need to see this through properly so that we can all be back together 
learning safely on site as soon as possible. 
  
Key messages and reminders: 

• Students are currently expected to return to on site schooling on Wednesday 28th July. Students should maintain 
continuity in their learning through engaging with their remote classes as fully as possible. 

• General Achievement Test has been rescheduled for Thursday 12th August. VCE and VET students should stay in close 
communication with their teachers and Senior school as changes to assessment schedules and requirements may 
occur. 

• Curriculum Day currently scheduled for 3rd August will be postponed and a normal school day will occur. 

• Health and wellbeing supports are available if you have concerns regarding your child. 
 Make contact with us here at school, if you think we can assist. 

• Look after yourselves and your families during this challenging period. 
 We will get through it! Tim Natoli 

Acting College Principal 



 
WELCOME BACK AND PLANNING TO SUPPORT BOUNCING BACK 
It was great to be able to welcome students back to the term with a Campus assembly. This gave me the opportunity to share 
with students some of their feedback from our reset lesson at the end of Term 2 and our plan for working together to support 
everyone’s bounce back. It was another chance to acknowledge that regression we have seen in academic, social and emotional 
capabilities, is a normal function of working through managing the interruptions to our “normal” lives, some showing 
understanding and acceptance of this is necessary. In terms of helping every one to bounce back the most crucial thing is how 
we work together across a range of relationships within school: 

• Teacher- Student: How can we further support students? 

• Student-student: How can students support and encourage each other? 

• Student- teacher: How do we acknowledge and encourage how students support their teacher? 
 
Students provided this insightful feedback, which was highlights in the 
assembly; 
They felt their peers could continue to work on: 

• Being kind and respectful 

• Supporting positive social interactions 

• Supporting others emotional regulation 

• Allow others to learn/ teachers to teach 
 
They identified they could be doing more in relation to: 

• Work effort or seeking support with work 

• Respecting own and others right to learn 

• Looking after their own health (sleeping better & seeking social 
interaction/avoiding isolation) 

 
They also mentioned how staff could provide support for bouncing back, 
which I shared in our staff meeting and we will use in our planning and actions through the remainder of the year: 

• Modify workload 

• Build relationships (listen to students / use reminders) 

• Allowing more collaborative work 

• Not allowing constant disruptions 

• Monitor social interactions 

• Brain breaks/ positive primers/ use of focus plans 
 
We will be drawing on this feedback to help guide our actions, but also to remind students of the important support role they play 
for themselves, each other and their teachers. 
 
To support bouncing back we are choosing to help students focus on a few character strengths. Our first two weeks of term, the 
focus has been on HOPE, with staff engaging students in thinking about: 

• What they hope to achieve this semester 

• How they hope to be supported by staff 

• How they hope to be supported by their peers 

• What they can do to support themselves and others 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews will provide a great opportunity to consolidate plans to meet the hopes of our students, so if you 
haven’t made a booking I encourage you to take this opportunity to be part of supporting the bounce-back. 

 
As the semester progresses we will be running a 30-day Challenge 
focussing on KINDNESS and FAIRNESS, in response to the student 
feedback, so we can support everyone in rebuilding some social and 
emotional regulation skills. We will engage the students in considering how 
they show kindness and fairness, support others to be kind and fair and look 
for opportunities for staff and students to acknowledge those who make the 
effort. There will be a prize draw at the end of term for students nominated at 
each year level. My guiding thoughts (most of which are shamelessly stolen) 
are: 

 

No act of kindness, no matter how small is ever wasted - AESOP 
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Notions of FAIRNESS often present challenges, as it is easy to take the view that for things to be fair, they must be equal. In 
supporting young people to grow, academically, socially and emotionally it is important to meet them where they are at and 
provide the supports they need to make the next step in their growth. The regression we have seen in these areas for some 
students, coming out of last year and through the interruptions to this year, has widened the gap in these skills in some cases. If 
we make our responses the same for everyone, only some will make the growth they need, and that isn’t fair. The tremendous 
thing about accepting that FAIRNESS isn’t always equal is that it is actually an act of KINDNESS to offer or allow others to 
receive the supports they need. 
 
While our current lockdown brings uncertainty and challenges, how we all work together, from a view point of support for each 

other, will be key and we want families to reach out to us, if you feel we can support in any other ways. 
 

SPORT- YEAR 7 WINTER CARNIVAL 
On the 13th of July the Year 7 Netball squad of 10 girls competed against 4 different schools in the area. Having a disrupted term 
of training the team were high-spirited and determined to do their best throughout the day, winning 1 match and drawing another. 

The girls not only represented the school but also themselves, all trying new positions on the court, learning new skills and 
playing together as a team, supporting one another. Thanks to Sofia Ziajka for coaching. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The badminton teams were coached by Melissa Stephens and ably assisted on the day by Spiros Tsetsos. All students enjoyed 

playing for their school. They were all supportive of each other and ended the day on a happy note. 

Girls:  

• Jade Z 

• Angeline D 

• Shumaylah H  

• Yangu P 

• Renee B 

• Kirat Kaur S 

• Jasdees Kaur K 
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Boys: 

• Sajjal C 

• Thiluxshan S  

• Nimai T 

• Pravin T 

• Jonah P 

• Andrew C 



 
It is now the end of Week 2 and we are in lockdown again. This is something that we just need to get used to as I can’t see it 
changing in the short term. This means that students have to expect that they will be spending some of their time working 
remotely from home and some of the time face to face at school. This highlights the need to attend school whenever possible to 
maximise the benefits of having teachers and peers to help them with their learning.  
 
A few tips on how to beat the COVID stress: 

• Create a routine. Children need a sense of predictability in their life, we all do. A good suggestion is that students create 
a plan for each day at a time, including time to complete school work, catch up with friends, as well as do something they 
enjoy. 

• Acknowledge your feelings. This can be a stressful time and as much as we do try to focus on the things that we can 
change, we can’t help but be affected by media reports about things that we have no control over. Students need to 
discuss their feelings with an adult or an expert to help them make sense of the circumstances that we are all in. 

• Keep active. It is important in these times to remain active. This helps with both physical health as well as mental health. 
This is also a good opportunity to connect with other members of the household or friends by going for a walk, bike ride or 
kicking a football. 

 
COURSE SELECTION 
Students that expressed an interest in VCAL for 2022 attended an information session late last term and individual careers 
appointments have been made with each of these students to ensure that they have chosen the appropriate pathway. Those 
students that were successful have been notified and have been asked to choose a VET elective for next year. Students entering 
a VCE course will have been sent an email at the end of the first week of term 3 which gave them instructions on how to select 
their subjects for 2022. This is a very important time of year and course counselling has been occurring at school as well as 
remotely during pastoral lessons to ensure that all students choose the best pathway. Subject selections are due in by Friday 30th 
July. If you have any questions regarding the course selection process, please contact your pastoral teacher or the school. 
 
This is now the best time for any new students considering enrolling at Mill Park Secondary College next year to apply so that 
they can have a greater chance of getting their preferred subjects. 

GAT  
The General Achievement Test (GAT) that was scheduled to run during Term 2 and was planned to run next Thursday 29 th July 
has now been postponed again to Thursday 12th August.  The test papers have arrived at school so we are ready to run for this 
date.   

 
PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS VIA ZOOM 
Thursday 29th July is also our Parent Teacher Interviews via Zoom. These are run via zoom and parents/guardians should book 
an appointment if they have not done so already. This is an important opportunity for parents and guardians to discuss with the 
teachers how best to support their child, especially during times of remote learning. 
 
FACILITIES 
A new covered bike shelter has been constructed in the past weeks so that students can now leave their bikes in a sheltered 
area. I would encourage as many students as possible to get into the habit of walking or riding to school if possible as the 

physical exercise has so many benefits. 

 Richard Dungey 
Senior Campus 
Principal 

Senior Campus Principals Report 



 

ALUMNI STORY: Natalie Williams 
 

I graduated MPSC in 2017 as Vice Captain of the Senior Campus, a 
founder of the Stand Out group and I completed VCE Literature, English, 
Theatre Studies, Media Studies and Music Performance. 

Since then I was granted the Vice Chancellor scholarship to attend La 
Trobe University in 2018 and recently graduated at the end of 2020 with a 
Bachelor of Creative Arts (Writing Major) with High Distinction.  

During my degree, I undertook a Marketing internship in my first year of 
uni at an education company where I then got my first contract job as a 
Digital Marketing Assistant. I was primarily working on video editing with 
my media studies background and then moved to social media marketing. I 
was an intern there for a year and then was contracted until March of 2020 
where I left to focus on my final year of uni.  

I did another internship in third year where I was an Editorial Assistant for a 
time and helped run one of their editions launch events online during 
lockdown. Both the education company and the knowledge of Archer were 
because of teachers at MPSC had told me about it or knew someone 
there. For that I am so deeply grateful. 

After I graduated (final year of uni in lockdown was fun haha), I worked at the Australian Open as a Film Logger in 
their Broadcast team this year. After that, I interviewed for a full-time job in February and am now the Marketing and 
Communications Coordinator at JOY 94.9, Australia's largest LGBTIQA+ radio station and media organisation. I am 
the youngest staff member in the company at 22. 

I have a strong love for MPSC in my heart and am sending all my love and best to the teachers there working hard 
to support students and transition through such a weird and difficult time to be teaching! The teachers helped me get 
through high school and I owe a lot of my success to their support, their lessons and their passion and advocacy for 
me.   
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Mill Park Secondary College Alumni 

D O  Y O U  K N O W  S O M E O N E  O R  A R E  Y O U  A  P R E V I O U S  M I L L  P A R K  

S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L  S T U D E N T ?   

 

W O U L D  Y O U  L I K E  T O  S H A R E  W H A T  Y O U  H A V E  B E E N  D O I N G  S I N C E  

L E A V I N G  M P S C ?   

 
We would love to hear from you and share your story with our school community.  

Please contact Renee at mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au
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Breakfast Club - Middle Years Campus 
 

Please join us in Term 3 for Breakfast Club on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday from 8:00am to 
8:45am in B9 at the Middle Years Campus.   

Year 7 Boys Soccer 
 

On 13/07/21, the Year 7 Boys went out to soccer at Mill Park Secondary Senior Campus. The boys performed 
astoundingly and won all three matches of the day. In the first round against Mernda, MPSC scored 7-1. The 
second match against Hazel Glen, we cleaned up with a score of 14-1. Finally, the last match against Epping was 
the most intense. The boys had competition from friends and members that they typically compete with outside of 
school. The final score was 2-1. The boys remained humble and thanked all of the players from each school at the 
end of the matches. A special shout-out goes to Eessa and Ali El Sheikh for their leadership and captaincy 
throughout the day.  
 
The MPSC Year 7 Boys Soccer team is highly anticipative and excited for the next stage of competition at 
regional.  
 

-Ms Madzevska 



 
 
 

LIKE US at https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/  
 
This screenshot shows you where to find SEE FIRST 
when you are liking the page. 
 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. ‘Like’ Mill Park Secondary College. 
 
2.  To the right of the ‘Like’ button you will see 
 ‘Following’ with a drop down arrow. 
 
3.  Please select ‘See First in Newsfeed’ 
 and ‘Notifications On (Events)’. 
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2021 CSEF APPLICATIONS EXTENDED 
 

NEW HOLDERS of PENSION OR HEALTH CARE CARDS –  
Parents now have until 13 August to submit applications   

 
If you have received a Health Care Card or Pension Card in 

the last two months, you can apply for CSEF (Camps, Sports, 
Excursion Fund) to help pay for school activities. You must 

be eligible for Centrelink payments on 12 July 2021. 
 

You do NOT need to apply if you already receive CSEF.  
 

Final applications close on 13 August. Please contact either 
general office if you need a CSEF Application Form. 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2022  
NOW OPEN! 

 
If you are interested in a position at our 

College in 2022 please head to our website 
via the following link to fill out our Enrolment 

Enquiry form: https://
www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/ 

 
Once we receive this we will contact you 

with further information. 
 

Alternatively you can give us a call at the 
Middle Years Campus (Years 7-9) on 9407 
9700 or Senior Campus (Years 10-12) on 

9409 8222, or you can also email us at 
mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au  

https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/
https://www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/?fbclid=IwAR0M27O13ZSrI0fPWuTqkm56km0zyxx7HNkU1Ho9NBQjw2IIci7Q2iyq5hQ
https://www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/enrolment/?fbclid=IwAR0M27O13ZSrI0fPWuTqkm56km0zyxx7HNkU1Ho9NBQjw2IIci7Q2iyq5hQ





